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Are You a Winner? 

                                                      

Of course you are!  At the September 20
th
 meeting, we 

will have a show and tell of members’ work that has 
either won a competition or that has been published.  
We will be discussing the following for competitions: 

 What competition did you enter? 

 Why did you chose to enter that competition? 

 How did you select the image that you 
entered? 

 How did you learn that you had won? 

 What did you win? 

And for published photographs: 

 Where did you submit your photo for 
publication? 

 On what basis was your photo selected? 

This will be a fantastic way to view photographs that 
are the cream of the crop. 

                     

 

The competition topic for the month is open.   

                             

 

 

        

 

 

 

Thanks, Rip! 

 

Many thanks to Rip Smith for his wonderful 
presentation “Forgotten Places:  North Dakota” at the 
August meeting.  Rip’s photographs are always a joy to 
see.  If you missed his presentation, you can catch up 
on this project at 
http://www.sterlingimages.com/nd_proofs.php. 

 

Rip is now on his way back to North Dakota to continue 
this project.  Good luck, Rip! 

 

Also, thanks go out to our judges, Allison, Karl, Mike, 
and Tanya.  The club appreciates all of the volunteers! 

 

Banquet News 

 

Our Banquet Committee has been hard at work 
finalizing plans for our end of the year banquet.  You 
will find the dinner reservation form and entry forms for 
your photographs in this newsletter.   

 
We have had several inquiries as to the rules regarding 
entries at the yearend competition.  Here is the 
pertinent section of the SPS bylaws: 
 

Only monthly 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place 
entries qualify for the “Photography 
of the Year” competition at the 
November Banquet.  A photographer 
may enter no more than 4 qualifying 
photographs per division at the 
November Banquet. 

 

http://www.sterlingimages.com/nd_proofs.php
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Calendar of Events for 2010 

 

DATE      TOPIC  

 

J A N U A R Y  1 8    O P E N  

F E B R U A R Y  1 5  S T I L L  L I F E  (P O S E D  A R R A N G E M E N T  O F  

I N A N I M A T E  O B J E C T S )  

M A R C H  1 5    P L A Y  O F  L I G H T  

A P R I L  1 9     C H A I R S  A N D  B E N C H E S  

M A Y  1 7     O P E N  

J U N E  2 1     S T R E E T  P H O T O G R A P H Y  

J U L Y  1 9     O P E N ,  N O  T I M E  L I M I T  

A U G U S T  16    S P O R T S  A N D  G A M E S  

S E P T E M B E R  20   O P E N  

O C T O B E R  1 8    C E L E B R A T I O N S  

N O V E M B E R  T BD  B A N Q U E T  E N D  O F  Y E A R  C O M P E T I T I O N  

D E C E M B E R  T BA   S O C I A L ,  N O  C O M P E T I T I O N  

 

 

7:00—Open doors and meeting room set-up 

7:00-7:15—Register images for competition 

7:15-7:30—Judging 

7:30—Start program, business meeting, 

 and announce results 

 

Meetings are held the 3
rd

 Monday of the month 

 

  

 

Rules for Monthly Competitions 

 

Photographs must be signed in by 7:15.  
Entries will not be permitted after that time.  
Photos must be matted or mounted, and 
frames and glass covers are not allowed.  
The submissions must be taken within the 
last two years, except for the July 
competition when there is no time limit.  You 
may enter 2 images per division in which 
you belong.  
 
As a reminder, Class A is for the advanced 
photographer, Class B is for the 
intermediate photographer, and Class C is 
for the novice photographer. 
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FIRST-EVER WINCHESTER & FREDERICK COUNTY OPEN STUDIO TOUR 

 
The Shenandoah Arts Council and a group of area artists are working together to produce 
the first-ever Winchester & Frederick County Open Studio Tour.  As surrounding counties 
hosted their tours, a group of us wondered, “Why aren’t we doing this here?”   
 
A small group of artists met to discuss the possibility, lead by water color artist Julie Read.  
(Thank you, Julie!) The end result of this discussion will be a two-day tour, on Saturday and 
Sunday, November 13 & 14, 2010. 
 
To submit an application, one must be a resident of Winchester or Frederick County.  One 
does not have to be a member of the Shenandoah Arts Council. If your studio at home is 
not large enough to accommodate the general public, a small group of artists will be 
allowed to set up a small display in the Council’s gallery spaces.  (There will be an installed 
show in the gallery; artists that set-up here will have to create their own display, not 
utilizing the Council’s walls. There are some free-standing display units available for artists 
to utilize.) 
 
The tour will start at the Arts Council were the map and listing of selected artists will be 
distributed.  If one is selected to participate in the tour, the text provided on the attached 
form is the text that will be used in the tour brochure…so be sure to double check your 
entry…for accuracy of driving directions to your studio and description of your work. 
 
For more information, contact Tracy Marlatt, executive director, at 540/667-5166 or at 
tmarlatt@shenarts.org.  Thank you for your support of the arts! 
 
 
Also from The Shenandoah Arts Council—Photographer Nathan Farb 
(www.nathanfarb.com) is coming to the area, and will be giving a talk at the Shenandoah 
Arts Council on Monday, November 8th, at 7 pm.  The Shenandoah Arts Council is located at 
811 S. Loudoun St, in Winchester.  Parking is available in front of the building and the lot 
next door is open for Arts Council Patrons.  Sherwin Williams Paints allows Council 
attendees to park in their lot during the evening when the store is closed. 
 
 

 

  

mailto:tmarlatt@shenarts.org
http://www.nathanfarb.com/
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From Allison Carter: 

 
I'm curating an exhibit at the Ice House in Berkeley Springs that opens September 10th and runs through Nov 7. 
  

The show's theme is "All My Relations" which is a Native American prayer and blessing that reminds us we are all in 
this life together. "All" in this prayer includes: rocks, plants, animals, humans, and the unseen forces of nature, 
spirit, and energy. 
  

Star Laws are a featured exhibit. The Laws are part of ancient secret Lakota traditions that codify rules to support our 
best life in living with "All My Relations". 
Lakota Chief Golden Light Eagle's dreams, visions and ceremonies reactivated the laws for our time, and his brother 
Sherwyn Zephier fasted and visioned for 28 days to design the graphic representations of the Laws, exhibited in the 
show. They are shared now to help us all through this time. 
  

Wil Hershberger is a major exhibitor with his wonderful photos of birds and insects. By including his sound 
recordings, we can hear these relations, as well as see them! When Wil slows the sounds down for we humans to 
hear, it is truly amazing how much is being communicated around us. 
  

John Monroe,  Earl Cockerham, Doug Ritenburg, and I are also exhibitors from our group. YEA!! 
  

Of Special Note: 
Earl's wonderful "Shell in Peach Tree" mandala was chosen as the artwork on the postcard that announces the show. 
I've attached a copy for you - front and back. BRAVO!! 
  

The exhibit has submissions from 29 artists - 16 created new artwork in response to the show's theme. There is 
interesting variety in wonderful paintings, sculptures, fabric art, photos, gourds, even a beautifully painted cat rescue 
house, and more. 
  

The Ice House Web site for the Gallery is: 
http://macicehouse.org/gal.html 
Scroll down to "All My Relations". Wil's photos are featured with the Star Law: Free Will, and my photo is . . .well. . . in 
the background. 
  
I invite and welcome all of you to visit the Ice House in Berkeley Springs to see the show "All My Relations". 
  

Opening is September 10th at 7:30. Gallery hours are Fridays from 11-5 (just until October 6th), and Saturdays and 
Sundays, 11-5. The show runs through November 7th. 
  

Help us get the word out. Please feel free to pass this along to others. 
  

Call me if you have questions. 
  

Thanks, 
Alison Carter 
304-258-8430 

  

http://macicehouse.org/gal.html
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Winning Images 

Color Class A 

 

                      
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                        
                                                                                                                                                                                                  

  

Third Place 

Chariot Race 

John Zimet 

First Place 

Barrel Racing 

Karl Mueller 

Second Place 

Self Portrait 

Bob Peak 
 

 

 

Honorable Mention 

Rivalry 

Erik Zimmerman 
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         Winning Images 

Monochrome Class A 
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First Place 

Zoe Son 

Erik Zimmerman 

Second Place 

Flycast 

John Zimet 
 

 

 

Honorable Mention 

Title 

Photographer 
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Winning Images 

Color Class B 

 

                                  
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                      
 

                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                                                                                            

  Third Place 

A Chess Game 

Earl Cockerham 

First Place 

Parachute Games 

Kristin Zimet 

Second Place 

Good Hand 

Ellen Zimmerman 
 

 

 

Honorable Mention 

Title 

Photographer 
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Winning Images 

Monochrome Class B 

 

                            
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                               
                                                                                                                                                                                                            

  Third Place 

Dominoes 

Earl Cockerham 

First Place 

Hoops 

Kristin Zimet 

Second Place 

Longing to Play 

Kristin Zimet 
 

 

 

Honorable Mention 

Title 

Photographer 
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Winning Images 

Monochrome Class C 

 

                                                                           
 

 

                                                                                                                                                        

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

First Place 

Waiting 

Lisa Pianalto 

Second Place 

Hide and Seek 

Jody Jackson 
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Winning Images 

Enhanced 

 

                          
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                

                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Third Place 

Game 

Earl Cockerham 

First Place 

Redskin Impression 

Laura Patten 

Second Place 

Slinky 

John Zimet 
 

 

 

Honorable Mention 

Baseball 

Erik Zimmerman 
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Honorable Mention 

Title 

Photographer 
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Club Officers  

President, John Monroe 

Phone (540) 877-2725 

John.Monroe@hotmail.com 

 

1
st

 Vice President, Ellen Zimmerman 

Phone (540) 722-4914 

ez@zimm.com 

 

2
nd

 Vice President, Pete Meeks 

Phone (540) 955-2607 

rbmpete@wildblue.net 

 

Treasurer, Tanya Barton 

Phone (540) 955-9135 

tb@tanyabarton.com 

 

Public Relations Mike Potter 

Phone (540) 667-0964 

Mike_debbie@comcast.net 

 

Newsletter, Cynthia Winter 

Phone (540) 955-9588 

Shenandoah.photo.club@gmail.com 

 

Head Judge, Chet Lewandowski 

Phone (540) 955-0381 

chetl@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:John.Monroe@hotmail.com
mailto:ez@zimm.com
mailto:rbmpete@wildblue.net
mailto:tb@tanyabarton.com
mailto:Mike_debbie@comcast.net
mailto:Shenandoah.photo.club@gmail.com
mailto:chetl@verizon.net

